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Detaware STATE BAR ASSOCIATION

301 North Market Street
Wilmington, Delaware 1981
Telephone (302) 658-5279

(800) 292-7869
{302} 658-5212

November 11, 2008

Via Regular Mail, Facsimile and Electronic Mail

Shelia C. Bair

Chair, Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
550 17* Street, NW

Room 6028

Washington, D.C. 2029

Re: Clarification/Exception Needed to Temporary Liquidity Guarantee
Program (TLGP) to Protect Lawyer Trust Accounts

Dear Chairman Blair:

As President of the Delaware State Bar Association, 1 write to request
redress in the coverage of the recently announced Temporary Liquidity Guarantee
Program (TLGP). I understand that this program, as announced, does not cover
interest on Lawyer Trust Accounts (IOLTA).

Rather than restate my concerns on this matter, I respectfully refer you to
the letter dated October 22, 2008 from Thomas M. Susman of the Governmental
Affairs Office of the American Bar Association (the “Letter”). That Letter
explains how significant JOLTA accounts are to the administration of justice.
Furthermore the Letter explains how the FDIC has carved out an exception in the
past that applied to TOLTA. Accordingly, I also urge the FDIC to construe
TOLTA as non-interest bearing transaction accounts under TLGP, or alternatively,
to grant an exception in the TLGP rules explicitly stating that funds in the IOLTA
accounts have unlimited deposit insurance coverage regardless of dollar amounts.



On behalf of the Delaware State Bar Association, I appreciate your
attention to this important matter

Sincerely,
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ce: Thomas M. Susman
Harvey Rubenstein
Jacqueline Mette
Rina Marks
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